MASS SERVERS

SATURDAY, MARCH 7

4:00 p.m. M. Ogden, C. & M. Tillman

SUNDAY, MARCH 8

8:30 a.m. A. & C. Gulla, S. Hawkins **10:00 a.m.** E. & J. Rabold, R. Ulibarri

11:30 a.m. E. Benson C. Butcher, S. Douglass **EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST SATURDAY, MARCH 7**

4:00 p.m. R. Benkowski, M. Clark, M. & R. O'Brien, J. Yonadi, L. Zeyen

SUNDAY, MARCH 8

8:30 a.m. A. & K. Lordo, C. & J. Lower, C. Pickard, M. Pinckney

10:00 a.m. J. Carmona, B. Chelwick, T. Dusseau, T. Fast, J. Gauntner, D. King

11:30 a.m. S. Bowen, M. Devine, M. Hutson, D. & G. Mosko, T. Robinson

LECTORS

SATURDAY, MARCH 7

4:00 p.m. G. Yonadi, P. Zeyen

SUNDAY, MARCH 8

8:30 a.m.10:00 a.m.11:30 a.m.C. Pickard, E. PinckneyD. Fast, S. GauntnerC. Chaney, L. Talmadge

READINGS MARCH 8

First Reading: Exodus 20:1-17

Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 1:22-25

Gospel: John 2:13-25

OFFERTORY TOTALS for FEBRUARY 22, 2015 Regular

Electronic	\$13,554.91
Envelopes and Holy Days	\$ 4,714.96
Child	
Total	\$18,269.87
Diocesan Tax	
Net	

Volunteer Collection Counters are still needed. Please contact Tom at olpbookkeeper@rrohio.com or 263-8824, ext. 201 to learn more about how you can assist your parish in processing the offertory.



EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Eucharistic Adoration will be held Thursday, March 5th, from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Please set aside time to join us in this special opportunity for guiet prayer and reflection.

IT'S NOT TOO LATE!!! You can still sign up for *Catholic Times*. For a minimum donation of **only** \$17.00 (parish rate), you will receive the weekly news of what's happening in the Catholic world. Use the envelope provided in your February packet, or simply write your name and "*Catholic Times*" on a plain envelope, make your check payable to the parish, and drop it into the collection basket.

We're Gonna Miss You! Our Minister of Music, Linda Ebright, is retiring. In honor of her many years of service to OLP, we will be hosting a reception after the 11:30 a.m. Mass on Sunday, March 8th. Please plan on stopping by to bid Linda a fond farewell and best wishes for her new life in North Carolina.

Save the Date! This year's Vacation Bible School will take place June 22-26, 2015, from 6:00-8:30 p.m. Registration begins May 3rd. We hope your children will join us!

Spring is just around the corner! Our Lady of Peace students will kick off the 4th annual Mulch Sale, beginning February 23, 2015. All proceeds this year will benefit the OLP School Music Program. If you would like to make a purchase, including free delivery, please ask one of our students for details or contact Matt Hagman at 614-595-8986.

RCIA NEWS – Congratulations to our RCIA participants who completed the second step towards Christian Initiation. Last Sunday, within the Celebration of Election our two Catechumens, HENRY PRESTAGE and HEATHER NEUMANN, reaffirmed their desire for the sacraments of initiation (Baptism, Confirmation, Eucharist). Bishop Campbell, on behalf of the Church, then accepted their readiness based on their testimony and that of their godparents and RCIA instructors and publicly declared them as the "elect," that is, the chosen and admitted by God to initiation in the Catholic Church.

Additionally, within last Sunday's Celebration of the Call to Full Communion in the Catholic Church, our three candidates – CHRISTINE ROSATI-YOOS, AMY ZELEZNIK, and RICHARD KENDALL – who have previously received a Christian Baptism, affirmed their readiness and desire to now seek the sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist. Bishop Campbell, on behalf of the Church, recognized the desire of each candidate and extended to them the Church's continued support. Please keep our elect and candidates in your prayers as they prepare for Easter Vigil Initiation Celebration.

Catholic High School Tuition Assistance Program -

To apply for assistance for the 2015-2016 school year, please obtain an OLP application from the Parish Office or the parish web site (olp-parish.org), and a FACTS application from your high school Finance Office. Both applications are required. Submit each completed application by March 10, 2015. The amount of the funds to be awarded will be determined by the annual distribution of our Parish Endowment Fund with the Catholic Foundation.

Pilgrimage Opportunity! Join internationally known Tour Guide, Fr. Joshua Wagner, for a Lenten and Easter Pilgrimage to some of the most beautiful churches in the Diocese of Columbus! "The Seven Church Tour" is a Pilgrimage in your own back yard and this year we are touring the OLDEST Catholic Churches in Ohio, as well as paying tribute to Pope St. John Paul II. This year, there are two different Seven Church Tours, one touring the churches in the city of Columbus, and one touring the churches of Zanesville and Perry County! If you want to experience the Diocese of Columbus in a new and exciting way, then go to sevenchurchtour.com for more information!

Face Forward \$500.00 Service Awards – The Office of Vocations for the Columbus Diocese is presenting the third annual Service Awards. Two \$500.00 awards are available to all students, Grades Eight through Twelve, living in the Diocese of Columbus, including those attending public, private, and Catholic Schools, as well as home-schooled students. The criteria for award eligibility includes parish involvement, service, and a short 300-word essay on the importance of service and giving back to the community. The deadline for applications is April 30, 2015. For more information and to enter, visit www.faceforwardcolumbusblog.com/service-awards.

Catholic Men's Luncheon Club Event - The March session of the Catholic Men's Luncheon Club will feature a presentation by transitional deacon H. Dale Meade, M.D., a physician studying for the priesthood. His presentation on "A Journey of Faith" will describe the events and transitions that led him to the Pontifical College Josephinum in Columbus and which will culminate with his ordination to the priesthood on May 23, 2015, for the Diocese of Alexandria, Louisiana. Join us for this inspiring talk on March 6th, at St. Patrick Church in downtown Columbus! Holy Mass begins at 11:45 a.m., followed by lunch and Deacon Meade's talk until 1:00 p.m. No reservations necessary. Cost of \$10.00 covers the lunch and meeting. Bring a friend! For information on Catholic Men's Luncheons, visit www.ColumbusCatholicMen.com, or contact John Schechter, CMLC President, at jschechter@sbcglobal. net.

Catholic CD of the Week: This week's new CD is Encountering the Poor, by Dr. Timothy Gray. Dr. Gray is the President of the Augustine Institute and is a well-known Scripture scholar and Catholic speaker. With his eloquent style and polished delivery, Dr. Gray here expounds on the teachings of the Catholic Church on social justice in light of Sacred Scripture. He shows us how social justice is not just one small piece of the puzzle – it frames the entire mosaic of the Bible.

"Spring IS Coming" OLP's 8th Annual Ladies' Night!

The Hospitality Committee cordially invites you and your friends to join us for an evening of fun, old and new friends, food, and laughs Wednesday, March 25th, at 6:30 p.m., in the School Cafeteria, 40 East Dominion Boulevard, Columbus, OH 43214.

Cost is \$15.00 per person.

Advance reservations only – seating is limited!

Enjoy a lasagna dinner, salad and dessert catered by Bosc & Brie.

Wine and Beverages included!!

Door Prizes and Raffle
Entertainment by The "Roamin Catholic"
Rob Wahl, Catholic Comedian

If you have questions, please contact Ruthie Fortkamp at rfortkamp@columbus.rr.com or 614-578-1957.

NAME	
PHONE NUMBER	
Number of Tickets	at \$15.00 each (nonrefundable)
Total \$	
(Make checks payable to Our SEND PAYMENT	• ,
Judy Leahey	
4867 Larwell Aven	iue,
Columbus, OH 43	220

Annual Plant Sale – Spring is almost here, which means it's time to think about what plants to buy and begin dreaming up beautifully planted flower beds, pots and vegetable/herb gardens! From March 2-16, Our Lady of Bethlehem School and Childcare will be taking orders for gorgeous plants from Foertmeyer and Sons with delivery just in time for Mother's Day. Interested? Contact Home and School Co-President, Susan Bakhshi, at suzg8@hotmail.com or 614.580.6028 for more information, including a catalog and easy order form.

614-459-8925

SEND PAYMENT BY: Wednesday, March 11th

Free books for Lent: Pick up a copy of a FREE book for Lent. This year's featured book is The Real Story, by Curtis Martin and Dr. Edward Sri. Do you know the real story of the Bible? What do Adam and Eve, Moses, David, Jesus and the Apostles have to do with my life? In The Real Story, Edward Sri and Curtis Martin break open the Word to examine how all these pieces fit together into one cohesive narrative - a story of how, little by little, God has drawn His people into closer union with Himself, culminating in the coming of Jesus Christ and the establishment of His Church. Through a closer study of the key characters and events in the larger biblical narrative, Sri and Martin show that the Bible ultimately isn't a collection of disjointed stories, but an epic saga of God's infinite love for us and His perfect plan for our salvation since the beginning of time.

40 Days for Life: Our Lady of Peace Church will be participating in the 40 Days for Life program. 40 Days for Life is a coordinated, national campaign to bring continuous prayer to local abortion clinics in more than 500 cities across the world. In Columbus, the program is sponsored by Greater Columbus Right to Life. The vigil will be held at Founders' Women's Health Care (1243 E. Broad Street, Columbus). Our Church has adopted Saturday, March 14, from 7:00 a.m. until 7:00 p.m. We are asking that a minimum of two volunteers sign up to pray at the clinic for each hourlong shift. Please email or call Bob Giesken at gieskenaia@aol.com or (614) 262-7555 to sign up for an hour. If you cannot pray on our adopted day, you are still welcome to volunteer for another time during the 40 Days at www.40DaysforLife.com.

Men's and Women's Retreat at St. Therese's Retreat Center, March 13th-15th. Our Retreat Director this year is Fr. Clifford Bishop. This weekend's focus will be on Unity Through Diversity. The retreat begins on Friday, March 13th, with registration at 6:00 p.m., and ends following lunch on Sunday, March 15th. For more information, please contact the Catholic Charismatic Renewal Center (CCR) at 614-914-8556, or log onto our website at www.ccrcolumbus.org to download a registration form.

Homeless to Home. The Community Shelter Board is working to end homelessness through their community-wide campaign From Homeless to Home. Bishop Campbell wrote that "this is an opportunity for us to support a movement to end homelessness by investing, donating needed items and volunteering." To find out more about this campaign, please go to www.from.homelesstohome.org.

Lenten Reflections: Looking for some added spiritual direction? Join over 200,000 others and sign up for daily Lent reflections by Fr. Robert Barron at <u>LentReflections.</u> com.

Have you had an abortion? Are you seeking healing? God is ever present at Bethesda Healing Ministry. Come to our support group meetings held on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of each month. Confidential phone line is 309-2651 or visit bethesdahealing.org.

Daughters of Erin Annual Traditional Irish Breakfast Fund Raiser, from 8:30 a.m.-12:00 noon, Sunday, March 8, at the St. Cecilia Parish Activity Center, 434 Norton Road, Columbus. Tickets are a suggested donation of \$10.00 per person. The menu includes eggs, bangers, rashers, potatoes, mushroom, porridge, scones and soda bread. The annual entertainment is the Regan-Rankin Academy of Irish Dance and proceeds benefit Daughters of Erin charity efforts and college scholarship.

Dr. Robert George to Lecture at Josephinum

The Pontifical College Josephinum's 2014-2015 lecture series continues Thursday, March 12, with a presentation by Dr. Robert P. George, McCormick Professor of Jurisprudence and Director of the James Madison Program in American Ideals and Institutions at Princeton University.

Dr. George is a member of the U.S. Commission on International Religious Freedom, and has served on the President's Council on Bioethics and as a presidential appointee to the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights. He is the author or editor of numerous books in the fields of constitutional law, ethics, and legal and political philosophy. Dr. George is a member of the Council on Foreign Relations, and is Of Counsel to the law firm of Robinson & McElwee. In 1994, he was Counsel of Record to Mother Teresa in her submission to the United States Supreme Court requesting the reversal of *Roe v. Wade*.

Dr. George will present "Religious Liberty and the Human Good," at 7:00 p.m., in the Jessing Center on the Josephinum campus. The event is free of charge and open to the public. Reservations not required. For more information, please call the Academic Dean's Office at 614-985-2274.

Upcoming Sports Camps – St. Charles will host the following athletic camps in March:

St. Charles Baseball Camps: March 7; Session I, from 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon for boys ages 7-10; Session II, from 1:00-4:00 p.m. for boys ages 11-14. Please contact Coach Ray Benjamin ('91) at benj33@aol.com to sign up or learn more.

St. Charles Fundamentals of Speed And Agility Clinics: Session I, from 9:00-10:00 a.m. on March 14, 21 and 28 for students in Grades 5-12; Session II, from 12:00 noon-2:00 p.m. on June 8, 10 and 12 for students in Grades 5-8. Please contact Coach Tom Lopresti at tloprest@cdeducation.org to sign up or learn more. Visit the school's website at www.stcharlesprep.org.

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT MARCH 1, 2015

WHAT'S GOING ON AT OLP SCHOOL

Sunday, March 1, 2015

Mulch Sale through Friday, March 20, 2015

Tuesday, March 3, 2015

Kindergarten Performance – 10:00 a.m.

Wednesday, March 4, 2015

All-School Mass – 8:30 a.m.

School Advisory Board Meeting – 6:30 p.m.

Thursday, March 5, 2015

Accreditation External Audit

Chess Club – 2:45 p.m.

Friday, March 6, 2015

Accreditation External Audit

Sandwich making for St. Vincent de Paul Society – Grade 2

Stations of the Cross – 1:45 p.m. – Grades 1-3

Our Lady of Peace has been invited by The Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry along with the Office for Social Concerns to take part in this year's Walking Stations of the Cross, a "Journey Towards Peace" on the morning of Good Friday, April 3rd, in downtown Columbus. The youth at our Lady of Peace will be leading the Reflection for the 7th Station: Jesus falls the second time. I think this will be a wonderful opportunity for our youth and adults to participate in this event. We will be meeting within the next couple weeks for those who can participate to begin composing our reflection. I will need parental help, so please sign up, as well, if you can participate! For additional information, please call Julie Carmona at 371-1782. To sign up, please visit www. SignUpGenius.com/go/10C0E48ACAF28A1FA7walking/18340627.

Auditions at St. Charles – The Drama Department will hold women's auditions for their spring production, Robert Fulghum's *All I Really Need to Know I Learned in Kindergarten,* on Tuesday and Wednesday, March 3 and 4, at 4:00 p.m., at the St. Charles Campus Theater, 2010 East Broad Street. (You need only attend one of the two days.) Auditions are open to all area high school women in Central Ohio. For more information, call the school at 252-6714.



Catholic Youth Summer Camp is Ohio's one and only weeklong, residential high adventure camp for students entering Grades 6-12. Activities typically include: jet skiing, water tubing, paintball, blobbing, go-carts, archery, zip lining, rock climbing, ropes course, mountain boarding and more! CYSC offers a truly catholic and safe environment with daily catechesis that awakens faith and builds missionary disciples. A week at camp includes daily Mass, Adoration, Reconciliation, small group conversations, worship, service and authentic community. See www.cysc.com to get more information and to register.



SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 28

4:00 p.m. For the DuBrul & Cosimati Families (Bunny Cosimati)

SUNDAY, MARCH 1

8:30 a.m. Frank Clager (Betty McCann Binder)

10:00 a.m. Our Parishioners

11:30 a.m. Margaret Bracaloni (Angie Laessle)

TUESDAY, MARCH 3

5:30 p.m. Kris Nutter (France Family)

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 4

8:30 a.m. Dick Brusadin (Joe & Ellen Voltolini) THURSDAY, MARCH 5

8:30 a.m. Nick Polis (Wayne & Mary King) FRIDAY. MARCH 6

8:30 a.m. Raymond Horn (Mary Lee Butts-Horn) SATURDAY, MARCH 7

4:00 p.m Camillo DelMonte (Bill & Lisa Gallant) SUNDAY, MARCH 8

8:30 a.m. Violet Panzone (Nicholas Panzone)

10:00 a.m. Catherine Lewis (Margaret Clark)

11:30 a.m. Our Parishioners

Baseball Hitting Camp – Bishop Watterson High School will host a Youth Baseball Hitting Camp on Sunday, March 8, in the high school gymnasium. Grades 3-5, from 1:00-1:45 p.m., and Grades 6-8, from 3:00-4:45 p.m. Cost of the camp is \$15.00. Contact Head Coach Scott Manahan at smanahan@cdeducation.org or (614) 545-2139 with questions. Walk-ups are welcome. **Registration form available at** bishopwatterson.com.

DO YOU HEAR GOD CALLING YOU TO MINISTRY?

Our parish community is always in need of help to worship in an orderly fashion. If you feel called to be a Lector or Eucharistic Minister, and if you are a confirmed, practicing Catholic in good standing with the Church, please contact us by email at olp@rrohio.com, or fill out the form below. On Saturday, April 25th, we will have a training session for new Ministers, including an Hour of Reflection by Father Kevin Kavanagh. More information will follow about the training.

Name
Phone Number
Email
I am interested in becoming a
Lector
Eucharistic Minister
Please place the form in the collection basket or mai it to the Church Office. Thank you.